Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council Annual Parish Assembly meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.00pm on Monday 11th June 2018

Present: M Nathan, H.Fildes, A Reynolds, D Watt, and eight members of the public.
Apologies: C.W.Hannam.
	
Minutes of the meeting of 5th June 2017 were approved and signed.

Election of Officers:
	Chairman: Mr Nathan- Proposed by Mr Fildes and seconded by Mr A Reynolds
          	Clerk: Mr H Fildes - Proposed by Mr R Foley, seconded by Me R Ellis

Reports were given as follows:

1/1/18 Finance:
a) At 31/3/2017 the balance at the bank was £678.12, an increase of £246.09.
	Expenditure for the year was £5838. Receipts were £6084.
	
	b) The “normal” Parish Council expenditure was £299.45.

c) The receipt of donations, purchase and installation of two Defibrillators was completed during the year. It was noted that due to generous donations, free installation by D.Scott and the recovery of VAT (£586.69), the POPP Grant had been returned to DCC.

d) Current balance at 11th June 2018 is £737.80, allowing for the Insurance premium of £180.32 paid to Zurich Municipal. 

e) The Annual Accounts for the year ended 31 March 2018 and the Annual Governance statement 2017/18 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.
f) The Council had considered the Annual Governance requirements and were satisfied that the existing procedures reported in the last minutes continued to be satisfactory 
         g) The Council thanked the Internal Auditor, Mr R Ellis for his continued    
          assistance.	

2/1/18 Planning:
	The following planning applications were received in the last year:	
	a) 2/2017/0978 Upgrade Mobile Phone Mast – No objection - Approved
	b) 2/2017/1010 Upgrade Mobile Phone Mast – No objection - Approved
	c) 2/2017/1784 Convert Old Barn to 4 Business Units – Awaiting decision.
	d) 2/2018/0034 Extension to No 2 SFC. – No objection - Approved.



.

3/1/18 Highways:
Excessive speeds on the A354, particularly by motorcycles, continue to be a problem. The possibility of installing “entrance gates” on the A354, improved signage and speed monitoring units would be considered and discussed with DCC Highways.


4/1/18 Steam Fair:
	a) The clerk would attend the Pre-event meeting on14th June.  
b) The clerk would confirm that the village will receive our normal 130 free tickets and the offer to purchase two for one tickets – one per house as last year. Distribution will take place w/c 19 June the end of June. Applications to be submitted by the 1st July.
c) The clerk confirmed that a “Clearway” would be enforced on the valley road between the A354 junction and Tarrant Hinton church bridge. South Farm Close would carry out their own enforcement.


5/1/18 Church:	
a) Copies of the Church Annual Report are available from the Treasurer (Mr T Smith ) or the PCC Secretary ( Mrs C Nielson).
b) Tarrant Hinton continues to provide 4 or 5 services each month together with a “Breakfast Church “service with Tarrant Gunville.
c) The accounts are in balance with an annual income of £11,000. It was noted that the “share” the local contribution the provision of clergy is currently £6,700 pa.
d) Particular thanks to given to Richard Foley for the work he continues to do in the Church yard.


6/1/18Village Hall:
	a) Bookings and General Use continue to be satisfactory
	b) Finances are adequate Current balance £10,000
c) The committee will concentrate on Quiz nights and the 100 club as basic fund raisers.
d) It was noted that Rosey Erridge had taken over as Treasurer as well as Chairman. Elaine Quay would continue to look after bookings.	 
	e) The provision of Wifi would be considered
	f) The New hall is 5 years old and would be revalued this year.
      

7/1/18 Home-Watch:
[bookmark: _GoBack] The Chairman, Home-Watch Coordinator, warned that all the normal scams were still operating: Distraction Thefts, Oil thefts, Telephone scam, Out building and Gardening equipment thefts.
Keep your eyes open and challenge (with caution if necessary) anything that looks odd or out of place and report it to the police if you are concerned.

8/1/18 AOB:
a) GDPR : The Clerk was concerned that the introduction of GDPR had resulted in many people not receiving routine parish information. It was suggested that the application form for complementary Steam Fair tickets could provide an opportunity to add email addresses to the Parish List.
b) It was noted that now that John Handford is working elsewhere, the state of the garage forecourt is deteriorating. Dave Handford would be approached.
c) The Chairman agreed to talk to Robin Hooper about the proliferation of notices at the junction advertising the Business units.


91/17Date of Next Annual Parish Assembly:
 T.B.A           


H.Fildes                       
Clerk                                                                             12th June 2018                                               


















